» Muncie Police Merit Commission

Call to order:

A Special Meeting of the Muncie Police Merit Commission was held on Thursday, August
29, 2024 at 300 N. High Street Muncie, IN 47305- City Hall Auditorium
Bruce Qualls called the meeting to order at 5:50 pm

Roll call:

Attendees included - Bruce Qualls, Dea Bell, Chuck Zimmers, Carisa Aguilar, Steve Craig,
Nathan Sloan and Mark Ervin

Members not in attendance:

Members not in attendance- n/a

Approval of minutes:

n/a

Old business:
n/a

New business:

n/a

Business from Police Chief:

Chief Sloan asks that the next name on the current sergeant promotion list be promoted to
the rank of sergeant. Bruce states that the next three names on the list are Jonathon
Thornton, Gabriel Wilmes and Gage Winters. Chief asks that Jonathon “Stu” Thornton be
promoted to the rank of Sergeant. Dea made a motion to appoint Officer Jonathon “Stu”
Thornton to the rank of Sergeant, effective 9/21/2024. Chuck seconded the motion. Motion is
carried by voice vote. Chief states that Officer Thornton has been on the police department
since May 11, 2015. He was a K-9 handler for many years and ran a dog by the name, Miso.



He is a field training officer and has trained several of our new hires and was recently
placed on the Muncie Police SWAT team.

Business from Attorney Mark Ervin:

n/a

Other business:

n/a

Adjournment:

Caria made a motion to adjourn, Bruce seconded the motion. Motion to adjourn is carried.
Meeting adjourned at 5:56 pm.
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